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Chairman Coley, Vice Chair Uecker, Ranking Member Yuko, and the members of the Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee, thank you for the opportunity to testify on SB 54. 

Hunger is a serious problem that affects families every day. Across the country, one in five households with children cannot buy enough food for their families. Families in Ohio struggle even more. With 16.9% of its households food-insecure, our state is the sixth hungriest in the nation. 
At the same time, low-income students tend to fall behind academically over the summer, losing two months of grade-level equivalency in math and more than two months in reading achievement.
Numbers as staggering as these deserve not only our attention, but our immediate action. 
Summer meal programs meet a dire need so many Ohio children have for nutritious food and attract them to summer enrichment programming that reduces the learning loss students experience between school years.

I urge favorable consideration of SB 54 because increasing summer access to nutritious food is critical to making the next generation of students healthier and better prepared for the beginning of their next school year.
Thank you, again, for the opportunity to testify and I am happy to answer any questions. 
Committees:


Education (Chair)


Finance


Finance- Primary and Secondary Education Subcommittee 


Ways and Means


Health, Human Services, and Medicaid


Judiciary 








SENATOR PEGGY LEHNER


6th Ohio Senate District








Ohio Senate     Senate Building, Room 137     1 Capitol Square     Columbus, Ohio 43215

Email: SD06@ohiosenate.gov     Phone: 614-466-4538     


